TOWN OF HAMPDEN MASSACHUSETTS

TOWN HOUSE 625 MAIN STREET HAMPDEN, MA 01036



HAMPDEN CONSERVATION COMMISSION Tel. (413) 595-0004 Fax (413) 566-2010

HAMPDEN CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING AUGUST 15, 2007

Present: Jeff Liquori, Bonnie Geromini and Phil Grant.

Meeting called to order at 7:07 pm by Phil Grant.

Jeff O'Connor of 73 Bennett Road came before the Commission with questions regarding the possibility of building an addition onto his home. The addition would be built on land that is currently lawn area which is approximately 162 feet from a creek. A site visit will be done on Saturday, September 15, 2007 at 9:00 am and Mr. O'Connor will need to file an RFD with the Commission.

7:15 pm - Fred Frangie, 38 Thresher Road: Continuation of Public Meeting: A letter requesting a continuance of the Public Meeting until the September, 19th meeting has been received from Heather Comee, of Pioneer Environmental. The request is due to revised plans being prepared incorporating the comments from Mass. Natural Heritage and Endangered Species Program. Site visit planned for Aug. 11, 2007 had been cancelled and rescheduled for September 15, 2007 at 8:30 am.

7:30 pm – Bill Pepin, South Road: The revised plot plan and letter from Natural Heritage and Endangered Species Program were reviewed. Bonnie Geromini asked if NHESP had received the deed restrictions documentation? Bonnie to call Pete Levesque of Pioneer Environmental to inquire status of NHESP's recommendations. Meeting continued until September 19, 2007.

Mass. Audubon Society- Stu Weinreb had requested guidance for size of equipment to be used at Laughing Brook restoration work. Jeff Liquori will contact Mr. Weinreb.

Ed Speight, Lot 21, Kibbe Lane: Mr. Speight has requested a Certificate of Compliance for Lot 21 on Kibbe Lane as a partial completion of the Order of Condtitions. Site visit will be done on Saturday, August 18, 2007.

Vincent Mandolini, Fernwood Dr. has asked for a representative from the Conservation Commission to be present at the Selectmen's meeting on August 20, 2007. Commission members were not sure who would be available but someone would try to attend.

A request for all documents for 283 Somers Road has been received from Attny. Michael Parker. Attny. Parker will be asked to put the request in writing and advised of the costs associated with providing the documents.

Lomascola, South Monson Road: Colleen Foerster, Pioneer Environmental will file the Notice of Intent and has asked to have hearing on September 19, 2007.

Russ Morton, Genevieve Dr. Mr. Morton has not taken any action on the Enforcement Order. Charlie will be asked to follow up on this.

Minutes of the July meeting were read and approved.

Respectfully submitted, Judith Mikkola, Clerk

Minutes approved 9/19/07